Superintendent’s Report

January 28th, 2013
        I.
     21st Century Grant
Although we were not successful on our most recent 21st Century Grant, Ashley is very encouraged by the results of her first attempt.  Citing the fact that we begin minus 15 points because we are not a persistently low achieving school or district, she has access to other applications that did receive the grant, but not labeled as persistently low achieving either.  Her hope is to study the similarities in order to prepare for the next round of grant funding for this initiative. 
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
January 9th – OVEC Policy Council; Shelbyville

III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
N/A in December
        IV.     Program Director’s Meeting
*See Attached
         V.    Advisory Council Agenda
N/A
        VI.    Calendar Committee
Based on the feedback given and as a result of our meetings to date, committee is prepared to recommend the calendar on the agenda to the BOE for formal adoption.  Using the same rationale as past years, I was very encouraged by the acceptance of the committee based on student need and the Summer Enrichment Program.  Because of the massive amount of PD required for mandated initiatives from KDE, as well as the additional initiatives mandated by the Race to the Top Grant, the committee felt strongly about the need for another D/PD day and I concurred.  Since there is no primary elections in 2013, the Records Day that was previously scheduled on that Tuesday has been moved back to Monday.  This will assist in aligning closely with Shelby County in order to protect the instructional time of our ATC students.  Other than that change, the calendar is basically the same as the current calendar rolled over into 2013-2014 dates.  
      VII.     School Safety
As a result of our last discussion, it is now up to City Commission to officially act in order to create the position.  Once that takes place, Chief Lewis will be asked to come and personally present to the BOE and answer remaining questions before consideration of official action.  Other measures yet to be determined but discussed prior to tonight continue to be investigated regarding cost and practicality.  Classroom doors at TES will be addressed quickly so that locks can be added that will provide teachers the ability to lock from the inside without use of a key.  Because of the expense, this item is actually on the action agenda for approval.
      VIII.   Land Acquisition
As a result of me meeting with the Gun Club Board of Director’s, it is becoming evident that this opportunity for land acquisition will not become a reality.  Based on the discussion and deliberation of the offer from the Board of Education, the sides are too far apart for future deliberations to continue in my opinion.  Therefore, I recommend we continue looking to acquire land and plan for the future project by assembling the TES ad-hoc committee, making a visit to Corbin Independent, and deciding on primary systems for the new school. 
        IX.    KSBIT

Attached is a letter from KSBIT providing guidance on the expected assessment which is yet to arrive.  Although I do not appreciate paying interest on anything, especially on a scenario we have inherited that dates back decades, if KSBA does in fact provide a 20 year bonding scenario and our share of the assessment is over $100,000 (which its almost certain to be), my early recommendation would be in fact to consider the bond.  We are have worked far too hard building and maintaining an adequate contingency through the recession so that we may provide for student needs by granting and acting on needs assessment, proactively addressing CTE at the high school, and preparing to act on additional school safety initiatives just to name a few examples.  Without an adequate contingency, we would not be able to move forward to address student needs at any level. 
        X.
     Draft Budget
Although the draft budget cycle has been redefined since 2009 to call for a review from the BOE rather than formal action, it remains as an imperative piece of the puzzle as we begin financial planning for the upcoming year.  Although positions such as Health Services for the CTE program at SCHS, School Resource Officer, and an expansion of the two elementary Curriculum/Instructional Resource Coach positions will provide opportunities to utilize grant funds to offset the expense, for the present time these expenses have been placed in the general fund expenditures.  One year expenses such as section 7 positions at TES and SCMS in the form of IA’s to provide additional assistance have been pulled to provide a clearer picture of the contingency.  Although a uniform raise has been discussed to address specifically the upper end of the salary scale, nothing has been included in the draft budget until I can complete my research, comparisons, and bring it to the BOE for formal review and discussion.  Considering this is the first time for three of our members, Vicki and I will be available to address questions and go as deeply into the draft budget as you wish in order to establish a solid understanding of the process.
      XI.     Education Legislation

For your information, I’ve attached a quick-reference sheet of legislation that will be proposed this spring by the General Assembly.  Although termed as a “short-session,” I do expect more dialogue than usual be directed toward public education by the General Assembly.  Some of these bills you are aware of, some are brand new.  Once the session officially begins, I will be able to provide more accurate information regarding the discussion and direction of the General Assembly relating to legislative action.
